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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the SCCA Cobleskill Fair Booth 
 July 28th, 2005 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club

For their input on club activities*

 President Doug Handy called the meeting to order at 7:15 with a salute to the American flag.  The treasurer’s report was read; a motion to accept was made by Walt Zeh and second by Dewey Irving.  Last months minutes were also accepted with a motion by Bob Britton and second by Ray Lawyer.   Bob Britton -$ 80, Mike Zeh - $125, Walt Zeh - $25 and Pee Wee Papas - $110, turned in canoe raffle tickets.  Michael Zeh purchase a digital Voice Recorder for the SCCA $75 – Purchase was approved by Dewey Irving and second by Bob Britton.  There were 22 members in attendances including our local NYS ECO, Eric Haslun.  

SCCA Association Dues are due.  Dues are slowly coming in.  There still is a couple clubs who have not paid their 2005 annual Dues and several associate members are also past due.  Association Club Dues are $30.00 annually and Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035

President Bush Signs Fish and Wildlife Friendly Transportation Bill

August 10, 2005 - WASHINGTON, DC - Wednesday in Aurora, Illinois, President Bush signed a new transportation bill containing an unprecedented level of funding dedicated to better the conservation of fish and wildlife and improved access for hunting, fishing and other outdoor recreation.  This version of the regularly renewed legislation, passed by the House and Senate on July 29th, has shown that the transportation bill can and should be used as a means to improve fish and wildlife conservation in the United States and address the needs of American hunters, anglers and other outdoor enthusiasts. 

The "The Safe, Accountable, Flexible, and Efficient Transportation Equity Act - A Legacy for Users" as this version of the six-year funding bill is titled, provides more than $2 billion in funding that will benefit fish, wildlife and sportsmen by supporting programs to:

* reduce wildlife/vehicle accidents; 
* control the spread of harmful noxious weeds; 
* minimize the impact of highway projects on significant wildlife habitat; 
* increase meaningful habitat mitigation projects; 
* and improve access to hunting and fishing areas for sportsmen and women by repairing and creating trails and roads.

The Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership (TRCP), working closely with its partner organizations led by the International Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies (IAFWA), the American Sport fishing Association (ASA), and BASS and in conjunction with the Congressional Sportsmen's Foundation, facilitated a multi-year coalition effort that ensured key lawmakers creating this highway bill would address the priorities of the hunting, fishing and conservation community. 

"This is the most significant legislation for sport fishing and boating since 1984," says Gordon Robertson, Vice President of the American Sport fishing Association. "For sport fishing, the center piece of the Transportation Bill is the successful capture of all of the federal fuel tax on motorboats and small engines. These funds paid by anglers and boaters will now be, rightfully, dedicated to sport fish restoration, angler and boating access and boating safety programs across the United States.  Along with other fishery components in the bill, this stands as the most significant legislation to pass for fisheries in many years." Terry Riley, Vice President of Policy for the TRCP says, "The new funding in this highway bill will have a very meaningful impact on fish and wildlife populations.  In some parts of the country more animals such as deer are killed by vehicles than by hunters, and current highway projects include plantings that actually attract deer and other animals to highways. We've known there are ways to address these problems - we just haven't had the necessary funding.  We also haven't had funding for the agencies responsible for access roads to hunting areas such as national forests.  Now we'll be able to improve those roads and make it easier for the public to get into good hunting and fishing areas."

IAFWA's Executive Vice-President, John Baughman, commented, "Every year, transportation programs have a profound impact on how outdoor enthusiasts are able to pursue their pastimes and on how fish, wildlife and their habitats are affected by the projects.  It is vital that transportation projects be delivered with science-based considerations during the earliest phases of planning for protecting and enhancing valuable habitat through appropriate design to avoid or minimize impacts or through appropriate mitigation if impacts are unavoidable." 

Specific Funding Highlights Include* Sport fishing and Boating Safety - Reauthorized funding of critical sport fish restoration, boating safety and outreach programs.   An amendment of the revenue title of the highway bill recovers the full 18.3 cents of excise tax revenue attributable to motor boat fuel taxes and places it into the Aquatic Resources Trust Fund adding an additional $110 million to the trust fund annually. 

* Recreational Trails Program - $74 million annually is authorized in TEA - 21 and continuing this program is critical for the maintenance and development of thousands of miles of trails for hunters, hikers and fisherman. 

* Forest Roads Maintenance / Fish Passages - Amendments to the public lands highways program to permit up to $10 million for forest road maintenance and to include the repair of culverts and bridges to facilitate appropriate fish passage and ensure reasonable flows. 

* Refuge Roads - Increased annual funding levels from $20 million to $29 million. 

* Wildlife and Highway Safety - Authorizes significant new funding for measures "to eliminate or reduce accidents involving vehicles and wildlife." 

* Control of Invasive Plants - Authorizes new measures and funding to control noxious weeds and the planting of native grasses along our nation's highways.

 
NYSDEC:  Gordy Emerson attended the Chronic Waste Disease seminar held in Syracuse on August 13.  He will be giving a complete report at the August 25th meeting.  Guan Ho Fish & Game Club will host a CWD Seminar on September 19, which is open to the public.  Ray Gawlas will be the guest speaker.

Hunting Licenses go on sale August 15th.  Don’t forget to get your Habitat Stamp.  The cost is only $5.

This money is used for Habitat & Access projects only.  Last year Region 4 had two projects, a boat launch near Oneonta and the launch on Snyder’s Lake in Rensselaer County.

Specific Deer Season Changes the Southern Zone for 2005: 

1.  Early Archery Season - First Saturday in October after Columbus Day to the day before the Regular Season (35 days). For 2005: October 15 through November 18; 
2.  Regular Season - Third Saturday in November for 23 days. For 2005: November 19 - December 11 (includes four weekends); 
3.  Late Archery and Muzzleloader Seasons - First day after the close of the regular season running for nine days. For 2005: December 12 - December 20 (Any leftover tags are valid); 
4.  Antler Restriction Pilot Study - WMUs 3C and 3J (all seasons). Limits harvest of antlered deer to those with at least three antler points on one side. Smaller antlered bucks cannot be taken. Hunters under the age of 17 are exempt and may take a buck with an antler or antlers measuring more than three inches in length; and 
5.  Black Bear Regular Seasons   (Catskill Range: November 21 - December 12)  and (Allegany Range: November 26 - December 12
Pheasant Release Program:  Otis Lawyer, Ed Zmjohn and Dewey Irving are currently asking different landowners for signatures allowing DEC to release pheasants this Fall.  For more information on the available hunting sites please contact DEC in Stamford, 607-652-7367.  

NYCC Region 4 Meeting: Meeting was held 08/17/05 at the Middleburgh diner.  Six out of nine counties were in attendance.  Also three DEC ECO were in attendance, Lt. Frank Lauricella, T/SGT Keith Isles and Lt. Larry Domino.  Dick Henry who is the region 4 Big Game Manager would like an invite to each Sporting club meeting before the start of the Southern Zone deer/bear season.  Please call 607-652-2373 to set up schedule.  We were told that the ECO’s phone number would be in next year’s hunting & fishing Regulation booklet.  Keith Isles has been promoted to the NY statewide training coordinator for the canine training program.  Keith is trying to make each fair in our region.  He stated that each region has a dog now except region 2 (NYC).  Dogs are trained to detect venison, spent shell detection, loss humans and also handler protection.  We discussed the new regulations concerning the area where CWD was found within the state.  See pages 30 & 31 in the game guide.  All type of deer scent from that area has been banned.  Also there has been a restriction on the sale of deer food & mineral blocks.  Any type of grain designated for deer has been pulled from all store outlets and is now illegal to sell within NYS.  We discussed the responsibilities of Agricultural & Markets vs. DEC.   CWD educational workshops being scheduled The New York State Conservation Council is planning to hold CWD educational workshops around the state to answer questions and concerns about CWD.  Region 4 is running a raffle to raise funds for the NYSCC.  Tickets are $5 and a prize will be given each day for the month of November.  Tickets are available from Mike Zeh and Dave Wood.   Discussed the need for the promotion of the Habitat stamp. Will contact Pete Innes and John Opezio.  The letter that Mike Zeh wrote to support the Otsego County Federation to fight the Legislative Bill (# 4282-S), which Senator Seward sponsored, was reviewed and will be sent to Governor Pataki.  The bill has passed the Senate & Assembly and is now on the Governor’s desk waiting his signature.  If this bill passes DEC fisheries will likely never pursue the development of a boat launch on Otsego Lake.  This bill limits the length of a boat to 16 feet, which would stop most bass boats because they are usually 18-20 feet in length.  Democratic Assembly is suing NYSDEC because DEC won’t release Names & Addresses of License buyer.  The NYSCC has been asked to support the DEC in the fight to stop the release of this information.  Another Legislative Bill on the Governor’s desk is the Rifle Bill (# S-918-A) which will make it legal to hunt deer & Bear in the counties of Allegany, Cattaraugus, Chenango, Herkimer, Montgomery, Oneida, Oswego, Otsego, Schoharie and Tioga, as well as certain rural towns in Broome county in areas east of the Susquehanna River. If the Governor signs this bill it will become effective immediately.  
 

S918A – VOLKER   Allows hunters in certain counties to hunt bear and deer by the use of a rifle
08/18/05 DELIVERED TO GOVERNOR

As you are aware the NYSCC supports this bill. The concept for this bill was a resolution which was presented a few years ago to the NYSCC and voted on.  A 2003-04 bill saw action last session and this session some areas were removed per direction from county federations to the NYSCC. 

 

It is imperative that you make your support known to the Governor's office, 

THEY MUST HEAR FROM YOU. 
 

New York State Governor George Pataki        Phone: 518-474-8390
Office of the Governor                                    Fax:    518-474-1513
State Capitol Bld.                                            Email: gov.pataki@chamber.state.ny.us
Albany, NY 12224-0341                                 Website http://www.state.ny.us/governor 

 Dan Owens was reelected to Director and Don LaVally was reelected as alternate director for three-year terms.   NYSCC will hold its 72nd Annual Meeting September 16 –18 2005 at the Ramada Inn, Oriskany, NY.  Looking for nomination of officers and also asking for our help in identifying New York State’s outstanding conservationists.  Several awards will be presented.  Deadline is August 30th.  Award categories: Volunteer Conservationist, Professional Conservationist, Youth Conservationist, Conservation Educator, Outdoor education program, NYSCC President’s Award, Open Category – For an individual or organization that has provided outstanding conservation contributions that may not fit any of the other categories listed.  Region 4 is running a raffle to raise funds for the NYSCC.  Tickets are $5 and a prize will be given each day for the month of November.  Tickets are available from Mike Zeh and Dave Wood.   

Blenheim-Gilboa NYPA Wildlife Management Task Force: Call the NYPA 607-588-6061 or 518-827-6121 for information on boating permits for access to the upper & lower reservoirs.  They are also promoting the Fish Diary program with DEC for both reservoirs.  New York Power Authority will host the Wildlife Festival September 24th, 2005. The students from SUNY Cobleskill will have a large display for this event.  NYPA employees are currently working on a signage project for the new wetland area, which was constructed in the past.  These wetlands have four bridges, which have been repaired as part of the walkway.  The current wildlife programs include a bat house project, the bluebird certification habitat program and the Bald Eagle nesting program.  This past Spring there were two eaglets banded at the site.  They are discussing installing a video camera at the nesting site and also doing some research on a feeding platform for this coming Winter.  Scott Van Arsdale, a DEC wildlife technician at Stamford stated that they had banded 35 – 40 eaglets in region 4 and over a total of 110 eaglets from 92 nests within the state this spring.  Steve Ramsey stated the Blenheim-Gilboa NYPA did their fish stocking this past Spring where 4500 trout were stocked.  This included 2600 Rainbow averaging 9”, 200 Rainbow averaging 12” and 200 Rainbow averaging 18”.  They also stocked 1500 Tiger trout, which averaged 13” in length.  He also stated that the NYPA issued 215 boat access permits for the upper & lower reservoirs.  Plans for the Major 4-year $135 million renovation are on target with the construction starting in late Summer of 2006.  The next NYPA Wildlife Task Force meeting will be held December 16th.   The Power Authority still allows Archery Deer hunting on its property. Last year 78 permits were issued.  You must fill out a permit application.  They only allow a certain number, which is done by a lottery system.  You also must take an archery proficiency test.  This will be available on Sept 6 at Lansing Manor 3:30 PM till dusk and again Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Sept. 13 5:00 PM till dusk. There is no fee for this permit.  For more information please contact John Osinski at 518-8275429.  
New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board for Region 4:  Region 4 has a sportsmen & landowner representatives with two alternates from nine different counties (Schoharie, Green, Delaware, Albany, Schenectady, Rensselaer, Montgomery, Otsego and Columbia) A meeting was held on June 22nd at the Middleburgh Diner at 7:00 PM.  Columbia County reported that they would be selling NYS Habitat Stamps at their fair booth to promote the program.  Delaware County reported continuous bear problems with alfalfa round bales and extensive corn damage.  They don’t feel nuisance bear permits issued by DEC staff is adequate. They also stated that they were not getting a notification of the fish drops (time & dates) for the fish stocking from NYSDEC.  Schoharie County reported the New York Power Authority did do their annual trout stocking with approximately 3000 Rainbow to the upper & lower reservoirs. They also held their Emergency Service Reception where they donated $20,000 to the local Fire & Rescue Departments. DEC reported there was a surplus of 5,000 trout to be spread around the state.  Cobleskill reservoir received 500 extra yearlings.  140,000 brown trout were stocked in Oswego Lake which were 2 ½” – 3 “ fingerlings. Next year DEC is stated that Cobleskill would get 200-250 two-year-old trout.  DEC stated that we have 16 to 20 Banded Eagles within Region 4.  A discussion was held on the deforestation problems within the region.  The Tent Caterpillar, the Cancer Worm and the Gypsy Moth cause this.  In some areas you can really knowtise the whole side of a hill where these insects have taken advantage of the foliage.  Dick Henry has replaced Art Johnson as the big game manager for our region.  A discussion on Deer Task Force was held to help decide on the number of antler less deer management permit will be issued.  It has been over 5 years since this was done.  The number of tags for most DMUs will be less than last year.  Some units will not have any tags issued.   DEC (Dick Henry) gave a number of 850,000 for the deer population statewide after last falls harvest.  There was also a discussion on the Legislative bill, which is on the Governor’s desk for his signature, a bill to legalize rifle hunting within some of the counties close to the Pennsylvania Border and also Schoharie County.  Next meeting will be held September 28th at the Middleburgh Diner.

Hunter Education Course 

The class will be Tuesday 8/23 and Thursday 8/25 from 6:00 - 9:30 PM and Saturday 8/27 from 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM.  All three sessions are required.  The class will be held at the Glenville Fish and Game Club,

Johnson Road Glenville, N.Y.  To register please call Joe Ukeritis  (843-0761).

Club Reports:

SCCA FAIR Report:

We had a hard time getting volunteers to man the booth.  We only had two associates for each day except Saturday where Doug had to work by himself for a while.  We did have two associates for each night 6-10 PM.  I would like to thank everyone who helped set up the booth and also sell tickets, answer questions during the 6 days of the fair.  We ended up selling almost all the tickets.  I believe we would have sold all tickets but the rain on Sunday kind of slowed down ticket sales for about 2-3 hours.  The drawing was held at 6 PM on Sunday.  The winners have all been notified and were as follows:

1st prize – 14 foot Canoe – Jill Conway from Boston Spa, N.Y. (She took the canoe vs. $500 cash)

2nd prize – Black Powder Inline Traditional 50 Cal w/scope Donated by Barlow’s Sporting Shop – Ralph Schumaker from Cobleskill, N.Y.

 3rd prize - $100 Gift Certificate donated by Wal-Mart, Cobleskill – Phil King, Richmondville, N.Y. 

4th prize - $100 Saving Bond donated by the Bank of Richmondville – Paul Maurice, Richmondville, N.Y.

5th prize – Terry Redlin Wildlife Print donated by Schoharie County Chapter Whitetails Unlimited – Richard Kaufold from Ridge, N.Y. (Long Island)

Twin Oaks Campground gave a certificate for a free night of camping to the winner of the canoe.

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – Mark Cornwell will be giving a complete report on construction the 2 Million gallon reservoirs being built on the college campus.    

Colby Fish & Game Club: Will be running a raffle for one 12 ga. Beretta, one 20 ga. Mossberg and a spinning (fishing) outfit to raise funding for the purchase of some land for a clubhouse.  Drawing will advertised in SCCA newsletter.  There were 225 Tiger Trout 12” or larger stocked in the Smith Reservoir, off Dow Street in the town of Cobleskill on June 2nd.  

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters.  For more info on the club, visit: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Long Path North Hiking Club– LPN has submitted a grant for kiosks and trail maintenance.  They added 4.5 miles of trail north of the dam.  They also have a new patch for anyone who does the whole Schoharie County Hike. You must apply through LPN.  Applicants must take pictures at designated landmarks.  Website address: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/lpn/news.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Archery Hunting Safety Course will be held on September 19th & 20th. from 6 – 10 PM each night.  New York Power Authority donated $200 for buying Archery Equipment for the Summer Youth Archery League.  This program started July 6th and goes for 7 weeks.  Still have 250 Gun raffle tickets available for club members to sell.  Ray Zeh is the ticket manager this year 234-8804.  Trap shoots every Friday 6:00 –11:00 PM.  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com

Whitetails Unlimited – Next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on September 12th to turn in tickets for Banquet.  $15.00 Adults - $8.00 under 16.  Doors opens 12:00 at the Best Western in Cobleskill on the last Sunday in September on the 25th.   Live & Silent Auctions – Raffles – 7 different Guns will be auctioned along with several Prints, Knives, Camping Equipment and other Items.  Annual memberships sold at the door.  Must purchase tickets before September 20th.  Poc: Mike Zeh 266-5581 Bill Nelson 295-8571, John Bloomer 875-6288 or Bob Britton 827-7024.  Whitetails Unlimited launched a new Web Site – www.whitetailsunlimited.com

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club –  Will sponsor Tim Murphy 10 K run October 8th.  Discuss a proposal to build a hiking trail from the soccer field down to the Schoharie Creek around by the Walhalla Rocks.  Still need to get permission from new property owner.  Next meeting will be September 6th.

Trout Unlimited – Looking at stocking two ponds by Dr. Reilly Park located near Howes Cave. 

Friends of NRA – Foothills Friends of the NRA 11th Annual Banquet  Wednesday October 5th  6:00 PM – 10 PM  Johnstown Holiday Inn, Route 30A, Johnstown  For tickets – Fred Maderic (518) 762-4483 or Dick Bumpus (518) 725-1927 Live Auction – Silent Auction – Games – Raffles – Door Prizes – Special Drawings

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Thursday, August 25th at 7:00 PM.   [image: image3.png]
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